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ASH TOWNSHIP
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING MINUTES

                FEBRUARY 21, 2024
                                                                      5:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 5:30p.m. in the Ash Township Fire Hall by Jim Booth.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz, Trustee-Jim Booth & Treasurer-Rob Schock
Others present: Greg Baker, Township Manager
Township Bridge Updates 
Calkins Road Bridge: Monroe County Drain Commission has agreed that they have time in their schedule to replace our Calkins Road Bridge.   The cost will be approximately $255,000.   The township will finance this for over 5 years.    We will receive a contract in a few months from the drain commission. 

Maxwell Road Bridge:  Greg Baker is working with Monroe County Road Commission & Hennesey Engineering to submit the Critical Bridge Replacement Program Request.  The due date for this is May 1st.  We will then wait to hear if we are accepted in the program. 
No motion was offered.

Township Maintenance/Upgrades
The board discussed the maintenance on the walking path & township parking lot.  These are two projects that will be done this year.   Greg Baker will be working up a bid sheet to put this out for bid.   Mr. Carmack will amend our budget to get these projects done.
No motion was offered.

Wage Increase for Craig Swiercz
Motion #3990
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to increase the hourly wage of Craig Swiercz to $25.00 per hour effective immediately.   This is due to certification classes that he has taken and comparing to other township pay scales in the county.

Roll Call:  5-Yes  0-No
Motion carried.

Wage Increase for all Ash Township Employees/Discussion
Motion #3991
Motion Schock supported by Grabetz that all Ash Township Employees receive a 3% raise effective 4-1-24.     Roll Call: 5-Yes  0-No       Motion carried.

Road Improvements in Ash Township for 2024/2025
Greg Baker went over all of the township roads for 24/25.  The board is requesting from the Monroe County Road Commission the contracts for Swan Creek, Briar Hill, Creek, Corkins & Wilson & chloride spraying for the roads.   We will approve these contracts at the March meeting.  No motion was offered.

General Budget for 2024/2025

The board discussed the updated budget and Mr. Carmack will add the remaining costs that we discussed at this meeting.   No motion was offered.
Amendment of the Ash Township Purchasing/Bidding Resolution

Motion #3992

Motion by Schock supported by Grabetz to change & approve the following:

1.  Purchases up to $500 per item must be authorized by the Supervisor or Clerk or Department 

     Head or Township Manager.

2.  Purchases from $500.01 to $1,000 per purchase must be authorized by three board members

     Prior to the purchase.

These are the only changes for this resolution.

Roll Call:   5-Yes  0-No          Motion carried.

Communications/Information. 
None

Citizen Comments. 
None
Meeting Adjournment

Motion #3993 
Motion by Grabetz supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m. 
Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann Ash Township Clerk
